Dear Committee Secretary:

I am writing to showing my concern about the Migration Amendment Bill 2010. I heard from friends that the Migration Law may be changed to cap some applications for getting permentary resident, as one of the application, i really against this Amendent Bill for many reasons.

First, I have stayed in australia for more than 5 years, building up my friends' network, understand the culture of australia, and also working as well. It is very shock for me to come back to my country for adapt another working environment if i don't like it.

Secondly, During my studying periods, i contributed in the australia society, which working for community centre for volunteer in the refugee program, and the ATO taxreturn programe to help community in the financial year. I am not helpless for this society, growing and growing in my life.

Thirdly, Language is not all in our life and work. I only get 6.5 for the ielts test in average, however, i solve plenty of problems for the company i worked before. I am working toward my dream in australia more effort than other local people because i was the oversea student and lots of limitation i got here. It is terrible for me to go back to start again at oversea.

In conclusion, i strongly against this Bill and hope all the people like can achieve our dream in australia.

Yours Sincerely Sharon hu